
Abandoned  
 

   What happens when a boarder leaves their horse behind after 
they move out of the area?  In the case of Eclipse, a kind stable 
owner took care of the horse for 6 years, but now his health is fail-
ing and the new barn manager sees no value in the older horse 
and reduced Eclipse’s feed, re-
sulting in a great deal of weight 
loss. People at the stable were 
becoming more and more con-
cerned for his well-being, and 
one gal brought him additional 

feed and made sure that he was dewormed. Eclipse, a fine 25-year-
old horse, desperately needed a new home to keep him from being 
put down. Members here at HPS contacted us about this poor 
horse to see if they could arrange with the barn manager to release 
him to us.   
   If a new home can’t be found for him once he has recovered, he 
has a chance for many years of freedom here at the sanctuary.  
Eclipse has dental issues that need to be addressed along with his 
weight loss, but we are hoping he will act as a surrogate parent to Chuckles and Chiclet.  They need 
an adult horse to teach them how to be a horse and to learn horse etiquette. 
(Cont. on Page 2) 

December 2015 

 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization ~ www.horseprotection.org 

Volume 19 Issue 12 

NEWSLETTER OF THE HORSE PROTECTION SOCIETY OF NORTH CAROLINA INC. 

OVER HERD 

Merry Christmas 
 

   God made the horse from the breath of the wind, the beauty of the 
earth, and the soul of an angel….. 
   Thank you for helping to create a world where horses are valued; a 
place where they can run free and are not confined to stalls all day 
and night; a place where they can come into their barn any time they 
wish; a place where there is always hay and fresh water; a place 
where the horses are fed morning and evening, checked over, and 
doctored as needed.  Thank you for this place where the horses are 
treated with kindness, gentleness, and love.   The sanctuary allows 
their true nature and spirit to return, creating a happy horse.   

   You make the rescued horses’ lives possible!  If you were not here to care, there would be no safe 
haven for the rescues.  You bring Christmas to their lives every day of the year.  
   Our wish for you: a Christmas filled with Love and many Blessings.   

Merry Christmas! 
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2016 Calendars Available! 
 
                                                       

  
See Page 2 for Details 
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Abandoned (Cont. from Page 1) 
 
  Unfortunately, I often hear of cases where owners have walked off and left their horses at a board-
ing stable.  There are laws in each state directing what stable owners must do to get title to a horse.  
They can’t just sell the horse or send it to auction, even if the contract calls for this resolution in the 
event that board is not paid.  Just because you write something in a contract, it does not negate the 
laws of a state.  In this case after all the years of care that had been given to the horse, the laws of 
adverse possession take care of the issues of ownership, as the past owner never contacted the sta-
ble or showed any interest in the horse after abandoning him.  I don’t understand why people 
won’t give title to a horse to the stable instead of just deserting the horse.   
   Over the years we have had similar situations arise when real estate agents, new purchasers of 
property, stable owners, and the general public call to find out what to do with an abandoned 
horse/s that have been left on a property. We have taken in many such horses.  Cree was left in a 
field and brought to HPS by one of our contributors in July of 2012 and is doing great here at the 
sanctuary, and we look forward to a similar outcome with Eclipse.   
 

********************************************************** 
So Easy to Make a Difference 

    We need all the help we can get to save and build funds and there are some things that you can do that 
make it easy to help! 
   Please sign up for Amazon.smile.com to make your purchases.  A small percentage of each sale will be 
contributed to the Horses Protection Society when you select us on their site.  If you haven’t joined Amazon 
you can use your Facebook sign-in information to access the site. 
   Get everyone you know to save aluminum cans and then collect and bring them to us about once a month.  
We turn them in for cash!   Remember, only drink cans and not cat and dog food cans.   
   Are you an eBay seller?  HPS is listed as an ‘eBay for Charity’ participant.   You can designate HPS as 
your preferred charity and donate a percentage of your sale amount.     Also, when you represent them on 
your item page, the buyer has an option to designate a donation to HPS simply by checking a box.   

A huge horsey “Thank you” for caring! 
 

                                                           
 

  2016 Calendars are Available ~ Order early! 
       We will mail the calendar directly to the person you wish to send a gift and include  
          your Christmas message.  Larger numbers and easy to write on calendar pages. 

               You will be helping the rescued horses.   
                                

 

Name ____________________________________________________________ 

    Address __________________________________________________________________________ 

   City, State & Zip ___________________________________________________________________ 

  Number of Calendars:  _____ X $19.50 = $ ____________ + postage $_______ = Total $__________ 

                       Postage for 1 calendar $3.25,    Postage for 2 calendars is $3.75 
                   Or go to our website to order on Pay Pal.  www.horseprotection.org  

              Mail to:  Horse Protection Society, 2135 Miller Road, China Grove NC 28023 

                                 Order early and get your Christmas shopping done with ease! 



Honors and Memorials 
 

Love and hope to all the darling horses at HPS!         By Linda Strong 
 

In memory of our son, "Paso Joe."       By Christiene Scardamaglia 
 

In honor of my brother, Jim Brown, who volunteers at the sanctuary.       By Carolyn Darwin 
 

In honor of Jodi Douthit and Dottie Rebhan's December Birthday.  By Sybil Athey. 

A Special Thanks To Our Wonderful Contributors 

Anne M. Allison 
Sybil P. Athey 
Tony J. Bell 
Carol & William Bellinghausen 
Judy Blackmon 
Joan S. Bowen 
Jim Brown 
Toni Brown 
Cathy Burton 
Susan Buzza 
Imogene W. Caldwell 
Electra Joy Capalbo 
Pam & Steve Carlton 
Dianne & William Castell Jr. 
Pam & Steve Chandler 
Janice M. Cheeseman 
Kathy K. Coates 
Alexis Coleman 
Richard J. Conlan 
Karen Crowell 
Pam Currie 
Carolyn B. Darwin 
Linda K. Davis 
Laura A. Domingo 
William J. Donovan Jr. 
Jodi Douthit 
Enterprise Holdings Foundation 
Janet A. Fields 
Sandra Fisher 
Sandy Follz 
Donna Frescatore 
Merredith C. Garlington 

Connie T. Harter 
Veronica Harter 
Bev Hatfield 
Brenda & Charles Hemperley 
Dr. Leslie C. Henson 
Brown Hobbie 
Debbie Hood & Jack L. Miller 
Amber S. Hozey 
Sue T. Immen 
Chameleon John Co. 
Carol F. Johnson 
Hannah Johnson 
Sarah K. Johnston 
Randi Kinney 
Angela D. Laws 
Gerry Layson 
Judy A. LeGrett 
Betty B. Lentz 
Stacey Lockman 
Katherine Lofgren 
Myra Mahoney 
Robyn Martin 
Roberta A. McCardle 
Milton McDowell 
Mary L. McNeilly 
Debbie O. & Mike Morris 
Tracy Myers 
Karin Nifong 
Jamie Nix 
Karole Northrup 
Daisy A. Overcash 
Ann C. Powlas 

Katherine M. Pugh 
Sheryl Raybon 
Harold S. Rhoads 
Andra M. & Jason Roten 
Paige Rouse 
Jo & Mick Rowell 
Kim Sadler 
Christine M. Scardamaglia 
Dr. Robert H. Schantz 
Harriet A. Seabrook 
Gail Shinn 
Lisa M. Slatt & Alan Spanos 
Ray Sloan 
Jane R. Smith 
Sharon & Jerry Smith 
Tacy K Smith 
Sherry E. Stewart 
Linda P. Strong 
Crista Stubbs 
Jan Stubbs 
Marian L. Swinker 
Rita Tucker 
Rita A. Tucker 
John Vinal 
Mary Warner 
Ann L. Whitworth 
Penny Williams 
Sue Wortman 
Linda Yarrington 
David Zirt 
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Check out our Website: 
www.horseprotection.org 

Address Correction Requested 

Horse Protection Society  
2135 Miller Road 

China Grove, NC 28023 

Donation From: __________________________________________________________ Phone#______________________________ 

 

Address __________________________________________________ City ___________________State__________Zip___________ 

 

Email address:_____________________________________________Please use my donation for $______________ General use. 
Angel Sponsor:        $20 for 1 month        $60 for 3 months        $120 for 6 months        $240 for 1 year 
Whom would you like to receive your Honor, Memorial, or Angel Sponsor (please circle)? 

Name: ___________________________________________  Email address_____________________________________________ 

 Address _____________________________________City ________________ State ______ Zip _____  

 

Your  Message for the newsletter:_________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
**Any donation is appreciated.    Please make your check payable to Horse Protection Society. 

**For a $25 or more donation, the named person can receive “Over Herd” for 1 year.    
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Our Christmas Wish for the Horses 
 
   Just when we think our construction is over at the sanctuary, a new problem arises.   Each year the hay we 
purchase has gone up in price while the harvest 
has decreased.  We have gone from $25.00 per 
round bale when HPS started to $50.00 for a 
round bale last summer.  Now it costs $76.42 
per bale to bring in hay from northern Virginia.  
That covers the cost of the hay at $48.00 per 
round bale, $700.00 for transport of 38 bales (or 
$18.42 a bale), and then the unloading and stor-
age fees at $10.00 a bale.   
  At these prices, we can’t afford to waste one 
bit of hay.  We have discussed the best ways to 
ensure we’re not losing hay to the rain, and the 
reality is we need another covered hay feeder.   
This is a good solution for the horses since they do not share well, and another 44’ long, double sided hay 
feeder provides more feeding room and would be the ideal solution to our problem.   The cost will be 
$21,500.00 for the feeder and approximately  $5,000.00  for the fill dirt and leveling of the area.  This expendi-
ture will ultimately save HPS the loss of hay to the weather while also providing more grass areas to graze, 
as these areas have been covered by the five to six bales placed out in the fields.    
  A covered hay feeder also keeps the horses out of the cold weather and storms and gives them shade in the 
hot summer months.  We desperately need this for the good of our rescued horses.  Please help HPS build 
another covered hay feeder.  A donation of any size will be helpful.   


